
June	15,	2016	
General	Meeting	Minutes	

	
Call	to	order	7:33	
Introductions	of	current	Executive	Board	to	incoming	6th	grade	parents	
	
Mr.	Zettlemoyer:	
Website:		NIMAS.	org	
Instrument	pick	up	will	be	at	the	end	of	meeting	
General	parent	meeting	is	the	3rd	Wednesday	of	the	month	
Volunteers	will	be	needed	throughout	the	year	to	mention	just	a	few	
	 -	Will	need	help	moving	into	the	new	school	
	 -	Marching	at	summer	camp		
	 -	Need	to	have	clearances	done	before	any	volunteering	can	be	done.		Check	with	the	BASD	
	 guidelines	
Handbooks	were	sent	out	to	all	students		(and	also	on	line)	
	 -	Medical	forms	are	included.		They	MUST	be	returned	by	the	1st	day	of	band	camp.	They	may	be	
	 mail	directly	to	school	
	 -	Registration	fee	$75	
	 -	Attendance-	if	8	unexcused	absences,	the	child	will	be	asked	to	leave	the	activity	
	 -	Must	attend	20	lessons	to	be	able	to	go	trip	
	 -	Calendar	of	events	already	on	the	website	
	 -	All	this	information	and	more	is	in	the	handbook	
	
Summer	Camp—Aug	8-19	(Monday	through	Friday)	
	 -	8-9	full	orchestra/	9-9:15	break	/	9:15-11:15	band	/	11:15-11:45	band	sectionals/	12-1	jazz	
	 -	Sectional	calendar	was	sent	home	in	the	handbook	and	on	line	
	
Early	band--	will	begin	the	first	Thursday	of	school.	
	 -	Drop	of	will	be	7.		Must	be	in	seat	and	ready	to	play	by	7:15	
	
If	you	call	and	leave	a	message	for	Mr.	Zettlemoyer	on	the	school	phone	system,	please	be	aware	if	
doesn’t	return	your	call	with	in	a	couple	days,	the	message	didn’t	go	through.		Email	is	more	reliable.	
	
If	you	pay	up	front	the	cost	of	the	trip,	you	may	get	back	that	cash	during	fundraising.	
	
Mrs.	Hriniak	
Main	guard	accepts	orchestra	students	or	children	who	want	to	get	involved	buy	don’t	play	instruments	
Bandfront	follows	the	band	schedule	
	
Minutes	from	May’s	general	meeting	(Kathy	Pelletiers):	
	 Motion	to	approve:		Amy	Burke.		Second:		DeAnn	Plum	



	
President:		(Carol	Lenig)	
General	election.			
President:		Cynthia	Rommens	
VP:	Donna	Taylor	
Asst	Treasure:	Lora	Alverez	
Treasurer:		Deb	Sullivan	
Secretary:		Michelle	Parent	
Since	it	is	a	single	nomination	slate,	by	show	of	hands,	all	those	nominated	have	been	approved	
unanimously.	
	
Volunteers		
Volunteers	will	be	needed	for	summer	band	marching.		Donna	Taylor	(incoming	VP)	will	be	contacting	
parents	about	volunteering.			
Clearances	will	be	needed	for	volunteers.		These	clearances	must	be	turned	into	and	approved	by	office	
before	volunteering	can	be	done.	
Jazzfest	needs	chair	people.		The	2	fathers	who	did	it	this	year	have	moved	on	to	LHS.	
	
Next	meeting	
August	17	Parent	meeting	will	be	held	in	NMS	auditorium	at	7:30	
	
Adjourned:		8:07	
	
	
	


